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Earlier today, I asked the Department of Justice (DOJ) Office of the Inspector General to 
examine the inability of the DOJ to successfully prosecute any of the individuals referred to the DOJ by 
the Financial Crisis Inquiry Commission (FCIC) in 2010. I write to bring this matter to your attention -
arid to request that you promptly facilitate the release of any and all materials related to the FBI' s 
investigations and prosecutorial decisions regarding these referrals. 

Established by Congress in the wake of the 2008 financial meltdown, the FCIC's statutory 
mandate included "refer[ring] to the Attorney General of the United States and any appropriate State 
attorney general any person that the Commission finds may have violated the laws of the United States 
in relation to such crisis." 1 The full archives of the FCIC proceedings have only recently been released.2 
My staff has reviewed these records and identified 11 separate FCIC referrals of individuals or 
corporations to DOJ in cases where the FCIC found "serious indications ofviolation[s]" of federal 
securities or other laws consistent with this statutory mandate. 3 Nine specific individuals were 
implicated in these referrals - yet not one of these nine has gone to prison or been prosecuted for a 
criminal offense. Similarly, my staff identified 14 corporations that were referred to DOJ by the FCIC 
for potential violations of securities or other laws. Not one of the 14 was not criminally prosecuted, nor 
was any of the individuals responsible for the actions described in the FCIC referrals. Only five of these 
14 corporations paid any fine or suffered any additional consequences for their actions.4

The DOJ's inability to obtain meaningful convictions or settlements in the vast majority of these 
FCIC referrals - let alone in any other cases involving senior Wall Street executives - suggests that the 
Department failed to hold the individuals and companies most responsible for the financial crisis and the 
Great Recession accountable. Releasing additional information may help in the examination of this 
failure. 

1 
PL 111-21, §5(c)(4) 

2 National Archives, National Archives Opens Financial Crisis Inquiry Commission Records (March 11, 2016) 
(https://www .archives.gov/press/press-releases/2016/nr 16-45 .html). 

3 
Letter from Senator Elizabeth Warren to The Honorable Michael E. Horowitz, Department of Justice Inspector General 

(September 15, 2016). 
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Letter from Senator Elizabeth Warren to The Honorable Michael E. Horowitz, Department of Justice Inspector General 
(September 15, 2016). 








